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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Park
Notes of meeting held at 7pm on Thursday 10th January 2019
at Murrayside Community Centre, Nacton Road, Ipswich. 

Present:  


Officers:

Sue Bird (Chair)
Ian Hardwick (Secretary) 
Lesley Fayers (Treasurer)
Members:

Malcolm Ebbs

Jenny Ebbs 
Paul Gilbert


Stephen Wright

Tracy Rowe


Neil Winn, Principal of MPA
Councillors:

Cllr Sarah Barber
Cllr Bill Knowles
Cllr Bill Quinton SCC



Apologies: 

Dennis Carpenter, Cllr Stephen Connolly. 
1. Minutes of last meeting 

Meeting minutes were deemed acceptable.

2. Excluded People
There were no excluded people.
	3. Matters Arising/Updates

	Action



	The man who is known to have a mental illness has only been seen rarely recently, and doesn’t appear to be causing any problems at the moment.
LF’s buddleia is still in her garden, but still available for the park, if required. 


	 

	3a Toilets


	

	A member has received feedback from members of the public that some local parents don’t like bringing their children to the park because of the poor condition and unavailability of the toilet block. 
Electricity has not been supplied to the toilet block to date, even though new lighting has now been installed in the nearby alleyway, as noted on the minutes of the last meeting.

	

	Cllr Barber said she will continue to look into funding for renovation work to be done on the toilet block. 
The Group noted that to protect pipes from cold in the winter, pipes could be wrapped, thereby eliminating the need to close the block for the winter.  
Also, if the toilets are closed to keep out the cold, why are the windows open?

In addition to the above, members were also told that human excrement has been found by dogs in the space within the modesty wall, raising concerns about public health. 

	IBC

	3b  Grow Wild Funding: 
Neil Winn, Head of Murrayfield Primary, was introduced to the Group.  He said that the aim is to establish a joint project with the Friends and the school, focusing on nature and wildlife in the park and within the school grounds.  For example, the school could keep some beehives in the grounds, and the bees would be able to fly to the wildflower meadow in the park.
Various ideas and aspirations were shared as to how the park can be utilised for children to learn, given that the school has limited access to nature, being mainly concrete based.
The Chair said funding has been applied for, and a response is in the pipeline.   

	

	3c  Tesco Bags of Help

There are now 8 token boxes in place across Ipswich, and they will remain throughout January and February.  

	

	3d  Non-Attendance


	

	As agreed at the previous meeting, the Chair will now keep a record of members who attend regularly and those that do not, and at the end of the year any that have not attended at least three meetings or at least sent apologies for absence will be removed from the list of members.


	

	3e On-going Problems with Various Anti-Social Behaviour

	

	Two young trees have been broken off and the cherry tree near the swings                           had also been spray painted.

Cllr Barber said issues like excrement, graffiti, litter and fly-tipping can be reported to the Cleaner Ipswich Hotline on 01473 433000. It was also suggested a leaflet could be placed on the public noticeboard providing the public with this information. 


	

	Holes are still being dug in the park and members agreed that we could put up notices asking dog owners not to allow their pets to dig holes, to clean up after their dogs and for people generally to use the bins provided or take litter home.  It was suggested that members could email suggestions for wording for such a notice to Chair.

	

	The Group were also informed that bikes were being ridden on the tennis courts, and dogs were also being taken in there and allowed to run round.  There was originally a large sign when the new courts were built, but after it disappeared the new ones provided by IBC were very small and insignificant.  

	

	Another good idea was to involve the school children in providing such notices, in the hope that this may encourage people to act more responsibly in this respect.  
	

	
	

	4. Any Other Business


	 

	Cllr Barber said she has now planted her tree, and has received several favourable comments regarding this. 

The Chair thanked Malcolm Ebbs for tidying up the notice boards and displaying the calendar of meetings for the coming year. 


	

	Members noted that trimming around the base of the trees had begun.


	

	Everyone agreed that the new venue was entirely suitable for our future meetings.
	


	
	


5. Date of next meeting
Tuesday, February 19th 2019. 
